
Feb. 2, 2022 

Good afternoon,  

 

Here’s a quick update on a few items.  

FSU Alum recognized among 25 Black Marylanders  

Major General Robert Edmonson II, ’90 was recently honored by the Baltimore Sun as one of 
“25 Black Marylanders to Watch” in 2022. Gen. Edmonson, who has visited with students and 
staff on numerous campus visits, serves as the commander of the Aberdeen Proving Grounds. He 
will be honored with an honorary doctorate at commencement in May.  

Improving health conditions in the region  

I am pleased to see the continued decrease of COVID-19 in this region. We continue to see a low 
rate of the virus on campus as well. Discussions at the system level are beginning to focus on 
next steps for campuses to consider if the environment continues to improve. I hope we can 
begin sharing some changes in our campus response to the virus in the upcoming days and 
weeks.  

Enrollment  

We have seen an increase in deposits for next year’s class even though we still trail last year’s 
number. As we begin distributing financial aid packages and information to prospective students, 
I hope we will eliminate that gap. I have completed the meetings with academic department 
chairs. I will be providing a summary report to campus in the not-too-distant future. Thanks to 
the Deans and individuals from Academic Affairs, Marketing and Admissions for being part of 
the discussions. Several ideas have already been implemented. An encouraging aspect of these 
meetings was the willingness of many departments to engage in diversifying our academic 
program portfolio. Some of that diversification included discussions on dual-enrollment, new 
certificates, online programming and multidisciplinary opportunities. As one example, I thank 
the Faculty Senate for its recommendation to proceed with an online degree completion program 
in Multidisciplinary Studies. If we are to grow and have a secure foundation for the future, 
initiatives that strengthen not only our traditional market, but also allow us to explore new 
student markets, will be essential.  

Virtual Coffee Hour  

Thank you to the staff and faculty who attended yesterday’s virtual coffee hour. We tried a new 
approach this time, but it didn’t generate the level of questions we hoped for. We will be 
returning to our previous model for future coffee hours. I hope to have an email out to staff and 
faculty later this week offering some times for in person coffees of smaller groups in the Lane 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.baltimoresun.com%2Ffeatures%2Fnewsmaker%2Fbs-fe-25-black-marylanders-to-watch-20220203-r7dhro6ao5awjexige5bhswnfy-htmlstory.html&data=04%7C01%7Cpresident%40frostburg.edu%7C891a5ef8ce2e42aab02308d9ec19977c%7Cb8f95ed12a184246810403a67478d3a3%7C1%7C0%7C637800417094802780%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=4Q6u1iNhBrbcpVFUwq9rcYLnRWuvUWhGkAfEshDKJkM%3D&reserved=0


Center. The coffee hours I had last semester allowed for smaller groups to engage in deeper 
conversations.  

 

I hope everyone continues to be safe and healthy.  Go Bobcats.  

  
Ronald Nowaczyk, PhD  
President  
Frostburg State University  
101 Braddock Road  
Frostburg, MD 21532-2303 
(v)  301.687.4111 ; (f)  301.687.7070 
You may also seek assistance by contacting: 
Donnell H. VanSkiver, CAP, MEP, OM  
Executive Administrative Assistant 
Email: dhvanskiver@frostburg.edu 
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